## **Middleton Township Trustees**

Wednesday, April 1, 2020

6:00 p.m.

Mr. Vetter called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Trustees Bostdorff, Getz and Vetter and Fiscal Officer Limes were in attendance. The meeting was held in the road department bay due to a response to the COVID-19 emergency.

Tyler Ellis was in attendance as a visitor and township employee.

Noted on the sign in sheet is a statement indicating the meeting may be recorded or streamed live to the internet by a visitor - not at the authority of the township trustees.

## **FISCAL OFFICER REPORT**

- Mrs. Getz moved, Mr. Vetter seconded a motion to approve the March 18, 2020 meeting minutes as provided. Motion approved.
- Mr. Vetter moved, Mrs. Getz seconded approval of accounts and payroll as submitted. Motion approved. A payment register is attached to the approved minutes.
- Mr. Vetter moved, Mrs. Getz seconded a motion to approve Resolution 20-0401, PERMANENT APPROPRIATIONS

Role was called: Mr. Bostdorff – YES; Mrs. Getz – YES; Mr. Vetter – YES.

Mrs. Limes will provide the document to the County Auditor

## **NEW BUSINESS**

- Mrs. Limes provided an email to the Trustees from township resident Mary Clayton with regard to her concerns about the drainage at her property site on Five Point Road. The Trustees indicated they planned to clean out again in 2020.
- A letter was reviewed from The District with regard to a potential grant to fund sewers in the Village of Sugar Ridge.

Mr. Bostdorff moved, Mrs. Getz seconded adjournment of the meeting at 6:29 pm. Motion approved.	
Fred E. Vetter, Chairman	Penelope S. Getz, Trustee
James F. Bostdorff, Vice Chairman	Laurie L. Limes, Fiscal Officer